
CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

April 8, 2019 

 

Clerk Pam Windell called the Macon City Council meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Present 

were Treasurer Lori Huggins, Attorney Scott Garwood, Council Members Doug 

Huggins, Kimberly Claussen, Chad Rappe, Brandon Windell, Caleb Beasley, Doug 

McGuire.  Also, present were Charlie Dunmire, Sue Cole, Richard Zerfowski, and Mark 

Bingham. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Beasley to nominate 

Alderwoman Claussen as Mayor Pro-tem.  Motion carried. 

 

The minutes from the March 11th meeting were approved.   

 

Mark Bingham an engineer with Chastain and Associates presented water projects plans.    

Water meter replacement will be next year.  There EPA forms that must be filled out.  

There is a 2-inch water main on Cole street that needs to be replaced with a 6-inch water 

main line.  The well house needs maintenance and water line coming into Macon may 

need to be replaced. The water committee will meet and discuss what projects will be 

done. 

 

Mayor Pro-tem Claussen reported that a blurb will be included in the newsletter letting 

residents know there will be a 150th celebration in May or June.  The information will be 

posted on the website, Blue Mound Leader, and we heart Macon face book page.  She 

also reminded everyone that the City cleanup day is May 4th from 8 – noon. 

 

Alderman Windell would like approval for the new mower.  

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Windell to purchase a 

new mower not to exceed $17,000.00.  Motion carried. 

 

Mayor Pro-tem presented the budget for the 2019 – 2020 fiscal year. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Rappe to approve the 

presented budget FY 2019 – 2020.  Motion carried. 

 

The Council reviewed salaries of the full-time employees. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Windell to accept the 

salary adjustments.  Motion carried. 

Pam Windell - $42,526        Charlie - $47,111    Cody - $44,150 

 

Alderman Huggins informed the Council that he would be ordering the curbing that will 

be installed around the new playground.  The cost of the curbing is $2,300.00. 



 

Attorney Scott Garwood reported that the house on Front street can be demolished. Mayor 

Dunmire has signed the necessary papers to start the process of having the house on Sherman 

street and Glenn street demolished. 

 

There are several properties in Macon with abandoned vehicles.  Pam will get addresses and 

photo of the vehicles to Scott.   

 

Treasurer Huggins presented the Treasurer’s report.   

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Beasley to approve the 

Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Beasley to pay the bills as 

presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Alderman Huggins, seconded by Alderman Rappe to adjourn. Motion 

carried.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Pam Windell 


